
 
 

 
 

August 29, 2003 
 

NOTICE  OF  WORKSHOPS  REGARDING  
STATEWIDE  GAMING  EMPLOYEE  REGISTRATION 

 
Attention:  Nonrestricted Licensees and Interested Parties 

 
Pursuant to statutory provisions passed during the 20th Special Session of the Nevada 
Legislature, the Nevada Gaming Commission must adopt regulations (no later than 
December 31, 2003) to replace NGC Regulations 5.100 through 5.108.  The existing 
regulations governing the statewide gaming work permit system will become obsolete when 
that system is replaced on January 1, 2004, with statewide gaming employee registration.  
The new regulations the Commission is charged with adopting must: 
 

• Establish uniform procedures for the registration of gaming employees; 
• Establish uniform criteria for objection by the Board to an application for 

registration; and 
• Provide for the creation and maintenance of a system of records that 

contains information regarding the current place of employment of each 
person who is registered as a gaming employee and each person whose 
registration as a gaming employee has expired, was objected to by the 
Board, or was suspended or revoked. 

 
Consequently, the Chairman of the State Gaming Control Board has directed staff to 
develop proposed regulations to comply with the new statutory provisions.  Towards that 
end, regional workshops will be held for the purpose of discussing draft regulations.  The 
workshops will be held as follows: 

 
Las Vegas 

Monday, Sept. 22, 2003
1:00 p.m. 

Sawyer Office Building
555 E. Washington Ave
 

 
 
 
 

Carson City 
Tuesday, Sept. 23, 2003 

1:00 p.m. 
GCB Offices 

1919 E. College Pkwy 
 

Those wishing to offer input regarding the draft regulations are encouraged to attend one of 
the workshops.  Input from licensees and interested parties is being solicited for the benefit 
of the Gaming Control Board and Nevada Gaming Commission to facilitate the development 
of proposed regulations and procedures that will promote the “Public Policy of the State 
Concerning Gaming” (NRS 463.0129) and be accommodating of gaming employees.  
 
Those who anticipate attending one of the workshops are asked to notify the Board of such 
in advance.  Notifications of attendance and questions about the workshops should be 
directed to either Todd Westergard at (775) 684-7716 (twestergard@ gcb.state.nv.us) or 
Marc Warren at (775) 684-7791 (mgwarrren@ gcb.state.nv.us). 
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